
Springbank Community High School  
Parent Council Meeting 

Wednesday September 19h, 2018 
 

Attendance: Melanie Spagrud, Carrie Sweet, Brenda Broen, Laura Armstrong, Jana Mura, 
Shayne Dillabough, Gill Hepworth, Mike Fredrick, Jeff Chalmers, Ann Piercy, Lianna Smith, 
Tammy Yakemchuk (13) 
 
Call to Order @6:30pm – Melanie Spagrud 
 
Approval of June Minutes:  
Motion to Approve minutes – Jana Mura 
Second – Gill Hepworth 
All in Favor- Carried 
 
Chair Report:        Melanie Spagrud 
 

- Carrie Sweet stepped up to be the Vice Chair.  
- Council still needs a treasurer. 
- Melanie asked everyone to update their council positions on the website 
- 2018-2019- any guest speaker ideas? – possible addiction counseling workshop. Paul 

Davis – April 9th – Social media speaker 
- Melanie asked for the Police Check information to be updated on the school website.  

 
Treasurers Report       Moira Shepherd-Mura 
 
Treasurer’s Report – September 19, 2018 
 
Springbank Community High School Council 
 
Please find attached the financial statements for the year ended June 30, 2018 and 2017. 
Revenue for the year ended June 30, 2018 was $1,510.40 of cupcake revenue and $3.98 of 
interest revenue.  Expenses for the year were $659.75 for the TNT lunch, $211.30 for two 
memorial donations, and $26.42 for gifts.  
The cash balance was $4,462.51 at June 30, 2018. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Springbank Community High School Council    
Statement of Financial Position as at June 30, 2018 and 2017  
     



   
June 30, 

2018 
June 30, 

2017 

     
Assets     
   Current Assets    
  Cash    $4,463   $3,846  

     
    $4,463   $3,846  

     
     
Liabilities     
   Current Liabilities    
  Accounts Payable and Accrued Liabilities  $-     $-    

     
Net Assets    $4,463   $3,846  

 
 

Springbank Community High School Council  
Statement of Operations and Changes in Net Assets 
For the year ending June 30, 2018 and 2017  
   

 
June 30, 

2018 
June 30, 

2017 
Revenue   
   Cupcake   $1,510   $2,462  
   Interest  $4   $2  

  $1,514   $2,464  

   
Expenses   
   Bank Charges  $-     
   Gifts  $238   $200  
   Appreciation Lunch  $-     $38  
   Grade 9 Orientation  $-     $599  
   TNT Lunch  $660   $841  

  $897   $1,679  

   
Excess (Deficit) of Revenue over 
Expenses  $617   $785  

   
Net Assets at Beginning of Year  $3,846   $3,061  

   
Net Assets at End of Year  $4,463   $3,846  

 



Cupcakes – we will continue with cupcake Sales. Suggested to sell every 6 weeks. Brenda will 
look into sales for Wednesday or Thursday. Jana offered to send an email out for volunteers, 
Brenda will let her know.  
 
Principals Report:       Jeff Chalmers 
 
SCHS School Council 
Principal’s Report- September 19, 2018 
 
 

1.  Start-up 
a. New Staff: Kara Bonikowsky (Assistant Principal), Sean Mickelson (gr. 9 and 

English), Bernice Howden (Learning Support) 
b. Start-up was very smooth. Timetable changes were completed in the first week.  

Some confusion from gr. 12’s as they missed the early dates but emails and 
information was sent out in the Phoenix Flyer and directly to students. 

c. Enrollment- 731 students (down from previous year) 
2. RISE Up- 

a. Kicked off with RISE initiative and grade meetings.  Seems to be received well by 
students and staff. 

b. Getting the committee together to determine next steps and how to promote 
our mission. 

3. Welcome Back/ Meet the Teacher Evening 
a. Event was well attended. Looking for feedback from our parent community. 

4. Grade 9 WOW week 
a. Three groups heading out next week; Nordegg, Local Camps, Hiking and school 

activities. 
b. Gr. 9 teachers have said that this group is a very nice group and they are quickly 

getting to know their kids. 
5. Upcoming Events 

a. Career Week- October 15-19 
b. Parent Teacher Interviews- November 1st and 6th 

6. Questions or Comments from Parents 
 

 
School Trustee      Judi Hunter 
 
SEPTEMBER, 2019 NEWSLETTER  TRUSTEE HUNTER 
I trust everyone had a fabulous summer break, the weather was super and summer is such a 
good time to reconnect with family and friends.  As we head back to school, I have seen parents 
and children out buying new clothes, school supplies and getting their heads around the early 
mornings and changes in routines. 
Rockyview administration has been busy as well, a flood at Prince of Peace School necessitated 
the moving of resources to try to get the building ready for September opening.  When that was 



not a possibility, administration had to find an alternative site.  The Board was thankful to both 
the Calgary Public and Separate School Systems willingness to accommodate our students until 
the school is ready.  Our thanks go out to the staff who was more than willing to do whatever to 
ensure a smooth opening for students. 
Minister of Education Eggen has put out some new regulations for private schools and Early 
Childhood School.  Essentially the focus is to have more financial accounting around those 
programs.  The government also focused on the importance of School Councils and the need for 
each school to have one and the efforts that will be made to ensure that every school has one. 
The Springbank Fall Fair was a success and Rocky View Schools had both with tried to 
encourage School Council participation. 
Some websites that will be of interest: 
The following is a great website for information relating to anxiety 
https://www.anxietybc.com/ 
It offers videos that kids may identify with and advise on how to cope with anxiety. 
Please visit this website to get the full report on the most recent findings on young people and 
social media. 
https://www.commonsensemedia.org/research/social-media-social-life-2018 
Just a community update.  The Springbank Community Association is sponsoring a Family Movie 
Night in conjunction with Calaway Park, September 14, 2018 at 5:00 pm.  The cost is $6.00 and 
includes movie, hot dog, popcorn and a drink.  This is a private event for the community. 
Also the Community Association is in the process of developing programs for children.  Please 
look for information on the Springbankcommunity.com website.  Your Community Association 
is working hard to create a community space which would include a least on gymnasium.  
Springbank Park for All Seasons in conjunctions with sponsors and Rockyview School Board has 
upgraded the football field at Springbank Community High School. 
Further community information, there continues to be push back from residents around the 
damming of Springbank. This is NOT a normal dam, but rather a dry dam which is comprised of 
an eight (8) story berm and a mud run off the size of 60 Calgary Zoos.  A dry damn has never 
been built before in Canada and no like damns world-wide have been built since the 1930s.  
Please check out information at www.dontdamspringbank.com. 
The Lions Hall had to be demolished as it was deemed unsafe. 
 
Other Reports: 

a) Volunteer Coordinators:    Gillian Hepworth/Jana Mura 

We provided volunteers for the following back to school activities: 
• 9/4 Orientation Day lunch 
• 9/6 textbook distribution 
• 9/10 picture day 
• 9/19 office phone coverage during staff meeting 
We currently have 137 volunteers on the list. 
 



b) Sprit Wear Coordinators    Tammy Yakemchuk/Carrie Sweet  
- Spirit wear sales on Meet the Teacher night were over $500.00, great sales night.  
- Hoodies and Sweat pants are in the process of being re-ordered.  
- White Long Sleeve shirts are on sale for $5.00.  
- Next Spirit wear sales will be in November for P/T interviews.  

 
c) Grad Representative     Shane Dillabough 
- No report. 

 
d) French Program Representative   Jo Towers 
- No report.  

 
New Business  
 
Question - With marijuana becoming legal in the next month, does the school have a policy? 
Are the students aware? Will the parents be aware?  
 
Answer- Jeff says SCHS will operate under the same policy as the alcohol and tobacco policy 
(cannot use on school property or come to school under the influence). 
 

SCHS Meeting adjourned @ 7:05pm. 

 

The Friends of Springbank Community High School Society 
 
Melanie calls meeting to order at @7:05pm 
Treasurer’s Report – September 19, 2018 
 
The Friends of Springbank Community High School Society 
 
Please find attached the financial statements for the year ended June 30, 2018 and 2017. 
Revenue for the year ending June 30, 2018 was $87.02 of interest income. 
Expenditures for the period were a contribution towards replacing football helmets of $3,500, 
payment of Directors’ insurance policy of $965.00, payment of $5,353.74 for guitars for school 
guitar program and a $40,000 contribution towards the gym sound system. 
The casino bank account has $31,872.82 at June 30, 2018. 
The general bank account had $6,809.09 at June 30, 2018. 
 

Friends of Community High School Society  
Balance Sheet for the year ended June 30, 2018 and 2017 
      



        
June 30, 

2018 
June 30, 

2017 

      
Assets      
  Current Assets     
 Casino Account - T-Bill  $28,453   $74,671  

 Casino Account - Chequing  $3,420   $6,937  

     $31,873   $81,608  

      
 General Account - T-Bill  $2,095   $2,091  
  General Account - Chequing  $4,714   $4,714  

     $6,809   $6,805  

      
   Total Current Assets   $38,682   $88,414  

      
Total Assets      $38,682   $88,414  

      
      
Liability      
   Current Liabilities    
  Deferred Casino Revenue  $31,661   $81,480  

 
 
 
 
 

Friends of Springbank Community High School Society  

Income Statement for the year ending June  30, 2018 and 2017 

        
June 30, 

2018 
June 30, 

2017 

      
      
Revenue      
   Revenue     
 Casino Proceeds   $49,819   $27,915  

 Donations   $-     $5,030  

 Interest Revenue   $87   $62  
  Miscellaneous Revenue     

      
Total Revenue    $49,906   $33,007  

      



      
Expense      
   
Expense      
 Use of Casino Proceeds  $49,819   $24,606  

 Casino Expenses   $-     $2,185  
 Courier and Postage   $-     $180  

 Gifts - Career Day   $-     $618  
  Insurance      $-     $945  
   Total Expense    $49,819   $28,533  

      
Net Income      $87   $4,473  

 

- Skis have been purchased.  
- New washer and dryer is needed – Jeff will see if division pays for it. 
- Art Therapy Program- create masks with emotion to help with anxiety issues. Jeff is 

asking for up to $6000.00. There is a possibility of a grant.  
- Possibly fund a new sound system for drama.  

Jana makes a motion to commit up to $6000.00 for the Art Therapy Program. Carries seconds. 
All in Favor. Carried.  

Casino – Dec 1 and 2.  

Meeting Adjourned @ 7:23 pm 

Next meeting October 17, 2018 @ 6:30 pm 

 

 
 


